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Year in Review 

Dear GCV Members, 

This has been another year of "firsts" ... launching the brand new 
Garden Club of Virginia Symposium, hosting regional New Member 

Orientation gatherings, and on the occasion of the 75th Anniversary 
of Historic Garden Week, recognizing the past State HGW Chairs 

for their extraordinary contributions in making 
Historic Garden Week the national phenomenon 
it has become. As our new club year opens, it is a 

particular privilege to recognize immediate past 

president Sally Guy Brown and her wonderful board 

for the numerous accomplishments achieved under her 
able and gracious leadership that you will read about in these pages. 
How proud each of us should be of what we have accomplished! 

I encourage you to take special note about an exciting new project 
that The GCV is launching in conjunction with the Federated Garden 

Clubs and Scenic Virginia to make Virginia even more beautiful. VDOT 
reports that tax dollars to fund the re-seeding of medians along Virginia 

highways with native wildflowers are very limited. When The GCV 
aske<l what could he dorn> , the reply was for inclividual members to 
purchase a new Va. Wildflower license plate. Fifteen dollars of the 
purchase price will be directed to a fund designated 
specifically for re-seeding highways and byways. 

This is a small, but significant deed that each of us 
can do to beautify our Commonwealth. Just go to 

www.dmvnow.com and click on "plate purchase" 
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I would like to give my special thank you to those Garden 
Clubs, fellow Garden Club members and friends who have 
gone above and beyond by supporting The GCV with a gift or 
pledge this past year. We all give of our time and talent. In these 

pages, we recognize our members who have also given gifts of 
treasure. The GCV benefits greatly from gifts to the Endowment, 
the GCV Conservation Fund, and the Commonwealth Award 
Fund. You and your gifts are truly making a difference. 

With much appreciation, 

�\\ 
Cabell Goolsby West 

President 

Historic Garden Week 
Celebrates 75 Years! 

The GCV celebrated this 
anniversary with record ticket 
sales, fabulous publicity, 
an anniversary-themed 
Symposium, and a General 
Assembly commendation. 
Since the 1920s, The GCV has 
restored or enhanced more than 
50 publicly accessible historic 
gardens and landscapes across 
the Commonwealth. No other 
organization raises monies from 
a house and garden tour and 
puts them back into the ground 
to restore 
historic 
properties, 
an especially 
important 
contribution 
when Helen Hamilton, Ann Reed 

government and Alice McGuire. 

funding is lacking. At the 
Annual Meeting in May, past 
State Chairs of Historic Garden 
Week were recognized by 
outgoing GCV President Sally 
Guy Brown for their tireless 
devotion and for leading this 
important program "with 
characteristic grace and style." 

The Garden Club of Virgina exists to CELEBRATE the beauty of the land, to CONSERVE the gifts 
of nature, and to CHALLENGE future generations to build on this heritage. 

No dues money was used to produce this publication. 
All photos are courtesy of The GCV unless otherwise credited. 
A 501c3 tax-exempt organization. 

Printed on recycled paper. 



T
he first ever GCV
Symposium, attended 
by over 500 in Fred­

ericksburg in February 2008, 
was the largest gathering of 
members for non-business 
purposes in the history of 
The GCV "We wanted an ed­
ucational 

event which 
all members 
could attend 
and one that 
would include 
programs to 
highlight the 
mission of 
the club," 

�inposiim, 
SCHEDULE 

noted Chair and past president 
Mina Wood. The Symposium 
featured a broad range of topics 
including growing and conserving 
native plants, flower arranging, 
and elements of garden design. 

The final 
_ pan_el_flis­

cussion 
focused 
on the 
Restora­
tion pro­
cess. As 
an added Flower design 

by Lynn Gas. bonus, 
selected vendors from the sur-
rounding area 
enticed mem­
bers with un­
usual wares. 
The hugely 
successful 
event drew 
members 
from across 
the state and 

Sally Guy Brown, 
Nancy Campbell 
and Mina Wood. 

will be repeated in February 2010. 

T
icket sales for Historic
Garden Week 2008 
topped $800,000 for 

the most financially success­
ful Garden Week ever. Inter­
net ticket income tripled, and 
HGW "went global," with 
international publicity for 
the program's 75th anniver-

sary. The GCV and our restoration 
programs were front and center in 
the public eye. Two new restora­
tion projects were presented in 
September 2007, one at Historic 
St. Luke's Church in Isle of Wight 
County and 
the other at ·', ('-- .,,· ����.li 
the Yeardley 
Garden at 
Jamestown, 
in time for 
Jamestown's 
gala 400th 

anniver­
sary and a 

-+-- visit by the 
Queen. The 
2008 Rudy 
J. Favretti
Historic 
Landscape 

Historic St. Luke's 
Church. Photo 
courtesy of Rieley 

and Associates. 

Fellowship, which supports 
the documentation of historic 
gardens in private hands, is 
Hannah Warfield, who is do-
ing research at Tuckahoe Planta­
tion in Goochland County. 
2008 Restorations include: 

• Pavilion VI Garden at UVA,
• Woodrow Wilson Presidential

Library,
• Stratford Hall - installation of

the final gate. 
For a complete listing of GCV 
Restoration projects, please 
visit the GCV website. 

Yeardley Garden 
at Jamestown. 
Photo courtesy of 
Jamie May, an 
archaeologist 
with the APVA. 

E
ncouraging the use of
recyclable bags instead 
of paper and plastic 

has been a major focus for 
the Conservation Commit­
tee this 
past year. 
Several 
grocery 
chains 

have taken our 
lead in produc­
ing enviro­
friendly bags 
that may one 
day replace the 
plastic "witch-

Chamie Valentine 
and Carroll 
Andrews with 

es' britches", recycle bags.

so nicknamed by past Conser­
vation Chair Marsha Merrell, 
that often land on tree branches 
along highways and city streets. 

On the 
Legislative 
front, GCV 

_ 1_11�lllbers led 
by Marsha 
Merrell had 
a growing 
impact in 
shaping the 

Eleanor Towers, 
Marsha Merrell and 
Sally Guy Brown. environ­
mental well being of our state. 
When legislation was introduced 
to weaken the role of Citizen's 
Boards, those environmental watch 
dog groups whose expert members 
are appointed by 
the governor, The 
GCV joined with 
a wide spectrum 
of business lead­
ers, concerned 
citizens and 
environmentalists to retain the 
Citizens Boards. Thanks to many 
of you who made calls and wrote 
letters, we were successful. 



The Garden Club of Virginia Honor Roll of Donors 
The members, clubs, and friends listed below have given to The Garden Club of 
Virginia by way of the Common Wealth Award Fund, the new GCV Conservation 

Fund, The Garden Club of Virginia Endowment, Restoration, and the SEED Fund 

between July 1, 2007 and June 30, 2008. Member dues do not support any of 
these funds. These generous members and friends are ensuring that the outward 

and visible work of The GCV, with its reputation for excellence, continues. We are 
most grateful for these gifts and especially the spirit in which they are given. 

Regency Terrace I $10,000 and above Ann Gordon Evans Little Garden Club of Winchester 
Mrs. Thomas C. Brown, Jr. Louise Lewis Foster Lynchburg Garden Club 
Mrs. Benjamin W Mears, Jr. Florence Bryan Fowlkes Mill Mountain Garden Club 
Mrs. W Tayloe Murphy, Jr. Monica K. Frackelton Nansemond River Garden Club 
Mrs. Lilburn T. Talley Mrs. Muscoe R. H. Garnett Rivanna Garden Club 

C G Mary Bruce Glaize Tuckahoe Garden Club of Westhampton 
olonnade arden I $5,000 to $9,999 Mrs. James C. Godwin Virginia Beach Garden Club Lee Stuart Cochran Mrs. Virginia B. Gunnell Garden Club of Warren County 

Mr. & Mrs. James C. Hamilton, Jr. d Cl b Sara Scott Hargrove 'vVarrenton Gar en u 
Mrs. Hunter H. McGuire, Jr. Celie Harris Williamsburg Garden Club 
Mrs. St. Julian Oppenhimer, Jr. "' h Cl k G d Cl b Virginia J. Harris vvinc ester- ar e ar en u Mrs. Charles Larus Reed, Jr. Pam Hoag Knot Garden I up to $100 
President's Parterre I $1,000 to $4,999 Pat House Susan Knight Arthur 
Mrs. Bowlman T. Bowles, Jr. Judith Kidd Linda Arvidson 
Mrs. Thomas N. Connors Mrs. Arthur W Lee III Ann Bailey 
Mrs. Austin T. Darden, Jr. Julie W MacKinlay Lynne Beeler 
Mrs. Edward C. Eisenhart Deane Ferguson Mills John & Matilda Bradshaw 
Mrs. B. Purnell Eggleston Mary Wynn McDaniel Susan Upshur Brown 
Mrs. A. Wesley Graves VI Dorris McNeal Elizabeth c. Bruce 
Sally C. Harrison Susan S. Mullin Terry Buntrock 
Kimbrough K. Nash Robert W & Linda D. Newton Trish Burton 
Mrs. John A. Nolde, Jr. Jamie Old Jeanette Cadwallender 
Mrs. E. Armistead Talman, Jr. Anne T. Overman Mrs. Horace w Davis 
Mrs. Robert C. Wood,Jr. Mary Parsley Mrs. Patrick C. Devine 

-+----1(,a,,;c.¼�H----------!:�lizabeth M�Quarles- M . & Mrs. Ralph W. l:Jodzl. 
Cabell Goolsby West Grace A. Rice Elizabeth Dyer Durrill 
Rappahannock Valley Garden Club Mr. & Mrs. W Randolph Robins Nani & Tuck Finlay 
Boxwood Maze I $500 to $999 Beverley Wellford Rowland Muschi Fisher 
Roberta Bryan Bocock Johanna Rucker Mr. & Mrs. William W Flowers 

Marie F Sarsten Monica K. Frackelton Peggy Bowditch 
h d I Patricia T. Sauer Kay Halp1·n Mr. & Mrs. Ric ar H. Cat ett, Jr. 

Mr. George H. Flowers III Ellen & Whitney Saunders Amanda Ham 
Mr. William W Flowers Mr. & Mrs. Scott M. Spence Carol T. Hughes 

David & Suzanne Tankard Anne Crable Hurt Mary Frances Flowers l Mrs. Henley L. Guild Pat & Dr. Donald A. Tay or Marty Jones 
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas M. Jamison Mary Nelson Thompson Anne L. King 
Hubard Family Trusts Mrs. W Mcllwain Thompson Donna Lawhon 

Cecile Mears Turner Susan Lankenau Mrs. Emma Matheson 
Mrs. Ronald C. Merrell Betty Vansant Ellen E. Lusk 

Elizabeth Wallace McPhillips, Roberts, and Deans, PLC Mrs. Charles H. Seilheimer, Jr. 
Catherine C. Whitham Betty Byrne Ware Margaret Milam 
2007-2008 GCV Conservation Betty Pat Webb Betty M. Michelson 

Committee Dootsie Wilbur Nina Mustard 
Spotswood Garden Club Susan Wynne Merry A. Outlaw 
Three Chopt Garden Club The Garden Club of Virginia Symposium Hannah & David Owen 

University of Mary Washington Pembroke Garden Club 
Annual Border I $100 to $499 1st Thursday Lunch Group Jane M. Purrington 
Sheila Eddy Baker Garden Club of Alexandria Mr. & Mrs. Thomas]. Savage 
Anne Baldwin Ashland Garden Club Betty Schutte 
Ellen R. Barber Augusta Garden lub Alice Preston Smith 
Pamella G. F Binder Blue Ridge Garden Club Mr. & Mrs. R. Gordon Smith 
Frank Blocker Boxvvood Garden Club Mrs. W David South 
Deedy Bumgardner Charlottesville Garden Club Judge & Mrs. Lloyd C. Sullenberger 
Lindsey & Barbara Claiborne Garden Club of Danville Mrs. William Tayloe 
Mr. & Mrs. Whittington W Clement Garden Study Club Scottie Thomson 
Di Cook Hunting Creek Garden Club Sarah Wade 
Candace Crosby James River Garden Club Mrs. Charles C. Wentworth II 
Anne Geddy Cross Garden Club of the Eastern Shore Martha Wertz 
Terri Denton Garden Club of Fairfax Sue Dayton Wickwire 
Claiborne & Charles Dickinson Garden Club of the Middle Peninsula Dootsie Wilbur 
Dr. & Mrs. Powell Dillard, Jr. Leesburg Garden Club Mrs. Thomas H. Willcox 

If you would like information about making a stock gift or planned gift, please contact the Executive 
Director 804-64 3-413 7 or director@gcvirginia.org. You may also make a gift on-line. 

Mr. & Mrs. Richard B. Worthington II 
Anita Yoder 
Chatham Garden Club 
Garden Club of Danville 
Franklin Garden Club 
Gabriella Garden Club 
Huntington Garden Club 
Roanoke Valley Garden Club 

The Godmothers of The 
Garden Club of Virginia 
The current and past presidents 

listed below have given or 

pledged a major gift toward 

building The Garden Club 

of Virginia Endowment. 
Mrs. Thomas C. Brown, Jr. 
Mrs. Rudolph Bumgardner Ill 
Mrs. Robert Carter 
Mrs. George M. Cochran 
Mrs. Austin T. Darden, Jr. 
Mrs. George H. Flowers, Jr. 
Mrs. James C. Godwin 
Mrs. Henley L. Guild 
Mrs. BenJamin T. Mears 
Mrs. W Tayloe Murphy, Jr. 
Mrs. Charles H. Schutte, Jr. 
Mrs. Lilburn T. Talley 
Mrs. Robert C. Wood Ill 

Friends of The Garden 
Club o . Vfrginia 
The donors listed below have 
generously supported The 
Garden Club of Virginia with 
gifts in their estate plans. 
Mrs. Thomas C. Brown, Jr. 
Mrs. Austin T. Darden, Jr. 
Mrs. Lucius J. Kellam* 
Mrs. H. Gordon Leggett, Jr.* 
Mrs. Benjamin W Mears 
Mrs. James B. Montgomery 
Mrs. John Tyssowski* 
Mrs. J. H. Tyler Wilson* 
*deceased

Special gifts to the Kent­
Valentine House and Library 
Mrs. St. Julian Oppenhimer. .. pair 

of 19th century English pitchers 
Mrs. Fitzgerald Bermiss 
Mrs. James H. Herbert 
Mrs. Mary Sherwood Holt 
Mrs. David Lay 
Mr. Gary Martindale 
Mary Nelson Thompson 
GCV Lily Committe 

Special gifts to The GCV 
The McDaniel Family 
Nina Mustard 
Anonymous 



BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OFFICERS 

Cabell West, 
President 

Sally Guy Brown, 
Past President 

Kim Nash, 
1st Vice President 

Ann Gordon Evans, 
2nd Vice President 

Joanie Robins, 
Treasurer 

Betsy Worthington, 
Recording Secretary 

Meg Clement, 
Corresponding Secretary 

DIRECTORS AT LARGE 

Besty Agelasto 

Peggy Bowditch 

Di Cook 

Glenna Graves 

Nina Mustard 

Muff Nolde 

Anne Doyle, 
Conservation Chair 

Marsha Merrell, 
Finance Chair 

Tricia Sauer, 
Historic Garden 
Week Chair 

Dianne Spence, 
Parliamentarian 

Mary Hart Darden, 
Restoration Chair 

Rose Marie Tronge, 
Executive Director 

The Garden Club of Virginia 
12 East Franklin Street 
Richmond, Virginia 23219 

www.gcvirginia.org 
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Year in Review 
GCV Firsts in 2008 

• 7yh Anniversary celebration of Historic Garden
Week in Virginia an� the tour goes global.

• General Assembly Commendation on the
occasion of the 75 th Anniversary of HGW

• The GCV Symposium, open to all members and guests.

• The GCV Endowment campaign established
a goal to raise $1.0 million by 2011.

• Three new Flower Show Awards named and given.

• Five statewide Orientation Gatherings
for new members of The GCV

• A Conservation and Beautification CD made
for each club to show to members.

• GCV members can now say "Charge it!" for events
and on line donations on the re-revised web site.
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